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Contingency Policy

Statement of intent

Brislington Village Pre-school Ltd intends to develop safe and usable procedures for dealing with incidents that can adversely affect the normal running of our setting

 Aims
During emergencies or serious incidents, we will endeavour to put the children and the staff of the setting at the heart of our planning and this will be our primary concern at all times

Methods

Any incidents and their effects on the running of the setting will be informed to parents and carers as soon as possible.
Emergency staff cover

In the case of a member of staff’s absence if it is necessary to cover them to ensure EYFS ratio requirements are met, all bank and part-time staff will be contacted to establish whether they can work longer hours or attend for duty.

In the unlikely incident of no staff being available, the number of children attending on the day will be checked and parents/carers will be contacted to see if they can cope without their children coming to the setting to reduce the number of children attending or we will employ an agency staff to cover the absence.
If the number of staff drops below 2 all parents/carers will be contacted as soon as possible and advised that the setting will have to be closed temporarily and advised when the setting is likely to re-open.

Unexpected closures of setting

Adverse weather

In the event of adverse weather affecting staff getting to the setting, parents/carers will be contacted by text/Facebook advising that the setting will be closed and the re-opening date will also be communicated in a similar fashion.

In the event of no staff being able to get to the setting, Nicola Aldridge (Director) will be responsible for sending out advisory notices.

Hall closure

If a decision is made by the landlord of the setting to close the premises, the manager of the setting will contact the parents/carers of all children attending that day to arrange for them to be collected as soon as possible.

All parents/carers will be advised of the likely re-opening date.

Emergency closure due to financial difficulties

If it is identified that the setting can no longer run viably the Director/Owner may have to decide to close the setting.

The parent/carers will be informed as soon as possible and the manager will advise them of alternative settings in the local area.

The staff will be informed of the reason for the closure and will be given information on any outstanding payments. The correct procedure will be followed with regard to making staff redundant.
Ofsted will be informed.

Emergency closure due to infectious diseases/pandemic
If the Local Authority’s Environmental team/Public Health England deems closure of the setting is necessary we will advise parents/carers as soon as possible.  

We will arrange a deep cleaning of the premises and equipment to remove the risk of further infection.
The Director/Owner will work with the Environmental team and the landlord to implement an action plan and reopening timeline and all parents/carers will be kept informed.

Ofsted will be informed of the temporary closure and why by telephone and letter.

Refund of fees

If the setting is closed then any fees already paid for the period of closure will be refunded.  
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